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From:
C/O National Rail, Maritime and Transport union
RMT Unity House 39 Chalton Street, Euston London NW1 1JD

TO: 
ALL BEM MEMBSRS

AND BRANCHES IN THE SOUTH EAST

Greeting Comrades,

INVITATION AND REMINDER;

(1) South East Black and Ethnic Members (BEM)

Monthly Meeting 16th February2012: 1600hrs

Unity House 39 Chalton Street Euston NW1

(2) National Black & Ethnic Members Advisory Committee’s

Annual Conference
Wednesday/Thursday March 14/15th
Bernie Grant Centre Tottenham N.15

As the newly elected Secretary of the BEM committee, which we have agreed will take on the task of covering all RMT Branches in the South East; I am writing to remind you of the above upcoming events and to introduce myself.

Please also find enclosed copies of our latest BEM News Newsletter. We hope you can help us continue this newsletter with contribution from your area.

As you can see from the Newsletter, I was elected at the AGM last month, but I am also the BEM Officer for the London Transport Regional Council.

I attended last year’s TUC Black Workers Conference as a Visitor and will be going back this year as a delegate in my own right. Many BEM members wish to play a greater role in their trade union, but do not always know how.

Local BEM structure offers a way forward, and ensures branch participation.

Here is how rank & file members and your Branch can make it works;

1) Any RMT member can attend BEM events, and we encourage Branches to pass on information about meeting and other events, such as above.

2) We then ask each Branch to create a BEM Officers post and elect someone to it. It does not have to be a BEM member in cases where you have no Black members at all in your Branch.

3) We then ask Branches to help these BEM Officer to attend the monthly meetings held in the London areas and report back to their branch.
4) Help and Resource them so that they can report back to members.

5) Published their existence in your local Newsletter and posters

6) Encourage these Officers to attend the National Black and Ethnic Minority Members Advisory Committee (B&EMMAC) which meets 4 time a year and the National Conference being held March 14/15th 
7) Get yourself elected along with at least another 3 BEM members to attend the National Conference and attend the Local Meetings.

The main task that the BEMs perform is that of ‘Equality proofing’ changes put forward by the Bosses, and the response that the union needs to make.  

We offer advice to members, not only when they are in trouble, but help them in how to avoid trouble.

BEM meetings, like woman, LGBT, young members and disable structures, are important opportunity for members who perhaps do not always feel confident in our wider structure, to gain such confident to play their full role.

The BEM meetings are not a separate part of our union, but one part helping to strengthen the whole by ensuring all get their chance to play a full role.

In the Newsletter you will find on the back page, the dates of all our meetings in 2012 and our AGM next years. Please pass these on to your members.

The BEM group are willing to send Speakers, if invited, to your workplace, Branches and Regions Council as soon as we are asked.
We want to ensure that everyone within the RMT is fully aware of the work of the BEM and how we can help with rank and file trade union issues.
Yours in Solidarity

Glen Hart

Secretary South East Black and Ethnic Members (BEM)

Glen Hart BEM Secretary 07809 471 289 Email: glen@rmtmail.com
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